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Brewster has hard month
Community Calendar

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 14
Genesis Thomas County pickup, 350 S. Range, 10 a.m.-noon &1 -4

p.m.
Storytime, Pioneer Memorial Library, 10-10:20 a.m.; Toddlers
TeleFriend Information meeting, 5:30 p.m. (call 462-6996)
Gem Lions, Gem Community Building, 7 p.m. (2nd & 4th Wednes-

days)
The Herd, Junior High Youth Group, Armory, 7-8:30 p.m.
Pinochle, American Legion, 7:30 p.m.
Sixth Street Alcoholics Anonymous & Al Anon, 1275 West 6th, 8:30

p.m.
Brewster Lions, Hunter Hall, Brewster, 7 p.m.

THURSDAY, AUGUST 15
Kiwanis, Student Union, noon
Family Night, Pioneer Memorial Library, 7-7:30 p.m.
Family History Center, 1145 S. Franklin, 7-9 p.m.
Tumbleweed Chorus, United Methodist Church, 8 p.m.
Step-parenting discussion group, 8:30 p.m.; call Deb at 462-3870 or

Randy at 462-7168.
Downtown Alcoholics Anonymous, City Hall basement, 8:30 p.m.

(non-smoking)
Wings Upon the Prairie drop-in center,  485 N. Franklin, 5-8 p.m.
Blood Pressures, Rexford Red Barn, 9-10 a.m.

Deaths

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $3.69
Corn $2.55
Milo $4.09
Soybeans $5.49

Markets

  Sally

  Michael

• Brewster
    Correspondent

TIME TO ENROLL at the

~ CLASSES FOR BEGINNERS thru ADVANCED ~
 • Terrific Two’s Combination Class: Tap, Ballet, Creative
 • 3-4 yr. Old Combination Class: Tap, Ballet, Tumbling
 • Kinderdance 5-6 yr. old Combo Class: Tap, Ballet, Jazz
 • 1st thru 3rd Grade: Ballet and/or Jazz or Tap Classes
 • Classes in: Jazz • Tap • Ballet • Point (ages 4th thru 6th)
 • Jr. High & High School Jazz Classes (great for Dance Teams)

 • Adult Classes: Tap • Jazz • Exercise • Belly Dancing
(Some classes may not be offered at all studio locations)

CALL THE DANCE CENTER, 462-7940 or HOME, 462-
3232 FOR INFORMATION AND TO ENROLL.

STUDIOS IN - Colby: 452 N. Franklin • Goodland: Goodland Activi-
ties Center • Oakley: Church of Christ Basement. Classes starting
August 19 thru the 23rd.

Creative Movement
Gymnastics

ANNUAL MEETING
& ENROLLMENT
Wednesday, Aug. 21st

5:00 p.m.
Midwest Energy Room

Atwood, Kansas
For more information, call Diane Sis
@ 785-626-3450 or Brenda
Wolters @ 785-626-3693.

Decks • Vinyl Siding
Metal Soffit & Facia-Wrapped
Windows • Exterior Painting

and more!

CALL TOM:
785-672-8831

REPAIRS
& REMODELING

J. M. Adams

July has proved itself to be hard on
our residents and former residents.
Dorothy Goetsch actually passed away
the end of June, but we have lost
George Coffey, on the 13th, Mariam
Allison, of Oberlin, on the 27th, and on
the last day of July, we received word
that Ross Tygart passed away, in Or-
lando, Fla.

It’s hard to lose these friends that
have moved away, we always feel like
we will see them sometime again.

Mariam passed away the day before
her 93rd birthday. Her daughter, Pat
Wright had read her the birthday mes-
sages that came in during the day, and
she enjoyed them. That evening, she
worsened and passed away. Her ser-
vices were Wednesday, July 30.

I was reading an e-mail from Jan
Tygart Davis about her dad, Ross
Tygart, when the phone rang, and it was
Jan telling us that her dad had passes
away about an hour before.

He will be cremated in Florida, but
the Memorial Service will be this Sat-
urday, Aug. 17, at 11 a.m. at the
Brewster Cemetery.

To happier news, there was a
“birdfest”  here at the Senior Center on
Wednesday, Aug. 7. Laura Withington,
RSVP Coordinator said she wanted to
give her award presentation, while Jill
and Jessica were still home to give her
a hand.

The weather has not been a real plea-
sure for anyone. Today, Thursday, is a
little cooler, but the wind and dirt are
blowing. We’ re still praying for a good
rain, although we know the crops are
pretty much lost.

The lawns are looking quite stressed
and no one has brought in any fresh
flowers, this summer. There has been
a little produce shared by some garden-
ers.

Hopefully, the tomatoes will come
on later. Us folks at the Center thank the
Fox’s for sharing their cucumbers and
the pickles with us.

Nancy Hawkins went to Oklahoma
City, for a short visit with her daugh-

ter, Vicky Dumler and grandson,
Brady, this past week. She returned
home on Tuesday evening, after hav-
ing a great time attending some of the
rodeo’s that Brady was entered in. She
is learning many tricks of the calf rop-
ing event.

On July 27, the Dillinger family re-
union was held, in the Brewster Com-
munity Church Fellowship Hall. There
were 67 family members present.
Some came from as far away as Alaska,
Georgia, and Texas. The fellowship
and food was enjoyed by all, after a
short business meeting.

Election day, for this year’s primary
was Tuesday, Aug. 6. Voting gives you
experience for the General election in
November. Remember, if we don’ t
vote, we can’ t really complain about
the way things are going.

I don’ t know about you, but it seems
like there have been lots of taxes creep
in the last few years. The counties, cit-
ies, and state don’ t seem to think we’ ll
notice the small percent, but they do
add up eventually. Think about what
would happen if we did not have elec-
tions to keep a few of the reins in our
control.

Joyce Crabtree has been busy with
activities at the Fair, as well as helping
her daughter, Bonnie and family move
from Utica to the Corpus Christi,
Texas. She said her grandsons, Bryan
and Jed Gray, did very well with their
4-H rabbit projects.

Seems like every fair time brings a
big rain during the activities, but
doesn’ t seem likely to happen this year.
I once heard my dad say that if it
doesn’ t rain while the Fair is on, it’s
really a drought. Seems like it is still a
true saying. See you all next week.

Wilma Bremser
Wilma Bremser, 87, of Colby died

today at Prairie Senior Living Com-
plex.

Arrangements are pending with
Harrison Chapel.

James M. Adams
James M. Adams, 84, died at Lantern

Park Manor on
Saturday, Aug. 3,
2002.

Services were
held on Friday,
Aug. 9, 2002, at
Kersenbrock Fu-
neral Chapel. Rev.
Jonathan Hansen,
pastor of the
Mingo Bible
Church, officiated
the service. A
burial service was held Aug. 10, 2002
at Olinger Chapel Hill, in Littleton,
Colo.

Mr. Adams is survived by his chil-
dren, Lana Hessenius of Highland
Ranch, Colo., Linda Goossen of Colby,
Sherryl Leeburg of Cerritos, Calif.,
James Adams of Arvada, Colo., and
David Adams of Greeley, Colo.; and a
brother Harley “Hod”  Adams of Yuma,
Ariz. He is also survived by 18 grand-
children and 26 great-grandchildren.

He was preceded in death by his
wife; his parents; sisters, Margaret
Mutert and Helen Coffman; a brother,
Charles, “Chick”  Adams; a daughter,
Janice Carole; and two grandchildren,
Cindy Kinne and Christopher Adams.

Mr. Adams was born on Jan. 11,
1946, in Hoxie to the late Charles
Reuben Adams and Nannie Elizabeth
Jones.

He graduated from Sheridan County
High School in 1935 and then attended
Baker University in Baldwin. He
served in the U.S. Army during WWII,
and was stationed in Germany with the
2007 AAF Base Unit. He attained the
rank of Staff Sergeant.

On July 11, 1946, he was united in
marriage to D. Arlein Jenkins in Den-
ver. Jim resided in Denver until he
moved to Lantern Park Manor.

Mr. Adams was employed at his
parent’s baker in Hoxie. After his move
to Denver, he was employed at

Rockybilt. He then joined the Army
and, after his tour of duty, returned to
work at Rockybilt. He was then em-
ployed with the United States Postal
Service from 1961 until his retirement
in 1984.

He was a member of North Presby-
terian Church in Denver. He was also
a member of the Masonic Lodge of
Denver and enjoyed to bowl and dance.

Pall bearers were his grandchildren.
Memorials may be given to Lantern

Park Manor in Colby or a local Hospice
program in his name.

Eleanor Kennedy
Eleanor Kennedy, 80, died Wednes-

day, Aug. 7, 2002, at Sheridan County
Hospital.

Services were held on Saturday,
Aug. 10, 2002, at St. Frances Catholic
Church, Hoxie, with Father Ben Saw
officiating, burial followed in the
church cemetery.

Mrs. Kennedy is survived by three
sons, Max of Hoxie, David of
Mulvane, and Dan of Edmund, Okla.;
two daughters, Sue Harter of Colby,
and Jan Dolan of Sedalia, Colo.; six
sisters, Rose Mannebach of Colby,
Elizabeth Berens of Colby, Sister
Caroline Krannawitter of Concordia,
Ruth Hoff of Ottawa, Mary Ann Keil
of Hays, and Pauline Steadman of
Phoenix; 15 grandchildren; and seven
great-grandchildren.

She was preceded in death by her
parents; her husband Harold; three
brothers, Al, Willie and Eddie
Krannawitter; and a sister, Alice Pratt.

Mrs. Kennedy was born on July 17,
1922, in Antonino to John and Dorothy
(Dreher) Krannawitter.

She graduated from Hoxie High
School and attended Marymount Col-
lege in Salina. She was a school teacher
in southern Sheridan County for two
years.

She married Harold Kennedy on
May 8, 1943, in Albuquerque, N.M. He
died in 1998. She was a homemaker at
the time.

Mrs. Kennedy was a member of St.
Frances Catholic Church and St.
Frances Sodality in Hoxie.

Memorials are suggested to
Sheridan County Hospital or Sheridan
County Library, both of Hoxie.

Lois Myers

• Correspondent

Kountry Kitchen
An easy fresh vegetable medley...it’s great served with ham or a pork

roast.
Green Beans with Sautéed Cherry Tomatoes and Onions

1 pound green beans, ends
removed, snapped and rinsed

4 cups water
2 tablespoons olive oil
1 cup cherry tomatoes,

stemmed and rinsed
1/2 cup chopped onion
1 clove garlic, minced
1/2 teaspoon dried basil
Salt and pepper to taste
In large pot bring water to boiling. Add beans, bring to a boil and

reduce heat. Cover and cook until tender. Drain beans, pour into serv-
ing dish and keep warm. Using same pan, heat oil over medium high
heat, add tomatoes, onion, garlic and spices. Stir and cook for about
five minutes. Add tomato mixture to warm beans, tossing gently. Makes
4-5 servings.

Clubs

Hospital
CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER

Monday, August 12, 2002
Admissions

Clara Tubbs, Colby
Clarence Tubbs, Colby

Dismissals
No Dismissals

Rotary Club
On July 27th, 2002 Rotary met at the

Ramada Inn. President Les Brown
welcomed Rotary club members and
guest Rotarian John Mickey from
Atwood, Rotarian Susan Valshay from
Arizona, Rotarian Ann Patty Curr from
Hutchinson, and Don Brugger, the new
Colby High School Principle.

Rotary History for this week: in
1925 there were 200 Chartered Clubs
with more than 20,000 members na-
tionwide.

Colby’s Rotary Club was one of the
first 200 clubs, it was chartered on
March 11, 1924.

Colby Rotary Club had Sixteen char-
tered members President Ray Garvey
classified as a real estate agent; Vice
President Eurie Beckner, general law
practice; Secretary Ray Crumly, ab-
stracting services; Sergeant at Arms
and Treasurer, G.C. Bellamy, druggist
retailing; Director James Hampton,
automobile retailing; Director Frank
Troutfetter, dry goods retailing; Direc-
tor Carl Eddy, stock raising; Harry
Davis, meat retailing; Dr. Victor Eddy,

physician and surgeon; Gerald
Fitzgerald, agricultural implements;
Herbert Fryback, newspaper pub-
lisher; Stevebert Higgins, public
school and education; James Phillips,
motion picture theater; J. H. Schroeder,
furniture retailing; Ernest V. Snell,
electric power and light; and Willbur
Warner, men’s clothing retail.

September 3 will be an Ann & Andy
event to be held at City Limits. Les
Loker will be inducted by the District
Governor at this event.

Mystery greeter for the meeting was
Mark Wahlmeier. Kris Cameron won
the free car wash from Quick Lube.

Saying for the week: A person that
aims at nothing, has a target they can’ t
miss.

Rotary committee chairs are: Club
Service - Mike Tubbs, Vocational Ser-
vice - Kris Cameron, Community Ser-
vice - Scott Gawith, International Ser-
vice - Jeff Horlacher, Membership
Department - Brian Staats, and Public
Relation - Darryl Henry.

Committee Chairs and members
then met in groups to plan for this year.

Colby Free Press
Fair Booth Winners!!

155 W. 5th   •   Colby, KS  •  (785) 462-3963

INTERNET SERVICE (2 months) - Marla Wozniak, Colby

1 YR. SUBSCRIPTION - Tracy Rall, Ludell

8-MONTH SUBSCRIPTION - Alvin Dellere, Colby

4-MONTH SUBSCRIPTION - Sharon Stramel, Colby

Nearly 500 registered at
the Free Press booth!

Thanks for stopping by.
See you next year!


